
 

 

Lake in the Hills Police Commission Meeting 
Meeting Minutes November 2, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman DeSantis at 7:00pm. 
 
Roll Call 
Present were Chairman DeSantis, Commissioner Haugk and Commissioner Lawson. 
Also in attendance were Police Chief Mary Franke and Deputy Chief Matt Mannino. 
Village President Ray Bogdanowski joined the meeting at 7:20pm. 
 
A motion was made by Commissioner Haugk to approve the meeting minutes of August 3, 2021. The 
motion was seconded by Chairman DeSantis. Roll Call Vote. All approved. Motion passed. 
 
Public Comment - No public comment. 
 
Old Business - No old business 
 
New Business 
Discussed 2022 Sergeant Promotional Testing Process. Chief Frake and Deputy Chief Mannino took input 
from Police Officers that took the Sergeant Promotional Test in 2019. It has become apparent that the 
content of the test, as well as the oral interview questions need to be updated to reflect current police 
work in McHenry County. They approached multiple testing agencies to inquire if a test for LITH 
Sergeant Promotional Testing could be customized starting in 2022. The Commission agreed with the 
idea and Chief Frake and Deputy Chief Mannino will come back to the next meeting on February 2 to 
discuss their findings. 
 
Discussed 2022 Entry Level Testing process. Chairman DeSantis recommended that Commissioner Haugk 
take on the responsibility of the Entry Level process so that all three commissioners will have the 
experience of running the process from start to finish. Commissioner Lawson ran the process for 2020 
during Covid. Commissioner Lawson will pass along the required information to Commission Haugk for 
coordination. 
 
Executive Session 
Executive Session was not needed 
 
Adjournment 
As there was no other business to discuss, Chairman DeSantis made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Commissioner Haugk seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm 
 
Dean DeSantis 
Police Commission Chairman 


